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Shalom Ramah Families, 

 

We hope that you and your families are healthy and safe. You have been on our minds and in our 

hearts during this time, and we have been so touched and encouraged by the messages and calls 

from so many of you. Throughout the past weeks, we have shared with you our balanced and 

active approach to the Covid-19 pandemic. We have intentionally moved at a pace that has 

allowed us to process rapidly changing information in order to arrive at the best possible decisions 

for our community. In keeping with that philosophy and our commitment to transparent 

communication, we will share with you what we know at this time and what we still do not know.  

 

What we know right now 

After our most recent consultations with the National Ramah Commission, our board, our medical 

committee, and our local health department, it is apparent that we cannot open camp in mid-

June or run our summer sessions as scheduled. However, we are keeping the window of 

opportunity open to the possibility of running a modified program later in the summer.  

 

At this point, we are hoping to operate a summer experience at camp in mid-July through 

mid-August, should it become possible. Our plan would be to offer two shortened sessions 

of equal length to accommodate both our first and second session campers.  

 

Like so much else around us, this summer will not look like the summer we imagined, anticipated, 

and longed for. This reality is something we all face together.  

 

Looking ahead 

We know that in order to open safely for any in-person programs this summer, modifications will 
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be necessary. The American Camping Association, in coordination with the CDC and the State of 

California, are expected to release protocols and guidelines for the camping industry in the coming 

days. 

 

IF we are permitted to operate by the requisite agencies, we will then answer the question 

of SHOULDwe open camp. In making this determination, we will continue to be guided by the five 

principles we have shared: health and safety, preserving the integrity of a camp experience, our 

values of equity and inclusivity, the feasibility of logistical operations, and safeguarding the 

financial health of Ramah. 

 

By June 2nd, we plan on sharing whether we will offer a modified summer program. At that time, 

we hope to outline specific dates for each session, the new tuition rates, and other relevant 

information.  

 

What are my options? 

We know this news raises many questions, including those about tuition, programming, and the 

path forward. We want to offer everyone time to digest this information and ask questions before 

making decisions. We also understand that this ambiguity may not be something that your family 

is comfortable with and you would prefer to make different plans. To that end, by Monday 

morning, May 18th, before noon, you will receive an email from us with an online form allowing 

you to indicate your family’s preferences. The two options are: 

1. Maintain current status: You may choose to maintain your child’s registration as we 

determine the viability of a modified summer session. You do not need to do anything for 

this option. Again, you will hear from us by June 2nd, and, if you choose at that time not to 

enroll in the program being offered or if the summer is fully canceled, you will be eligible 

for a full refund. In that event, we will encourage you to consider converting a portion or all 

of your tuition into a tax-deductible donation. 

  

2. Cancellation: You may choose to cancel your child’s registration and request a refund 

from Ramah. Given that Ramah is currently facing a multi-million-dollar net loss and to 

ensure our beloved camp’s viability and future, we will encourage you to consider 

converting a portion or all of your tuition into a tax-deductible donation. 

Should you wish to talk with someone from our year-round team, please click here to schedule. 

We wish we could talk directly to your chanichim (campers). As an alternative, we wrote a letter to 

them about this camp news and included some tools for handling all the changes happening 
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around them. Please share it with your children. 

 

We know these are challenging times, and that sitting with uncertainty is unsettling for adults and 

for kids. We feel that too; and yet, we remain committed to exhausting every possible path to 

bringchanichim (campers) and tzevet (staff) together in Ojai this kayitz (summer). We thank you 

for your ongoing partnership and support.  

 

B’shalom, 

  

Ellen Brown Rabbi Joe Menashe Ariella Moss Peterseil 

Chair of the Board Executive Director Camp Director 

      

Randy Michaels Dr. Aviva Levine Jacobs Elana Naftalin Kelman 

Chief Operating & Director of Camper Care Tikvah Director 

Financial Officer     
 

 


